National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley
June 12, 2019
Conference Call
Introductions
Members Present: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Karen Warner (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Sheila Hardy-Wilson (At-Large Board Member), Shirley McDowell, Gary Williams, Wanda Sloan, Rachelle Broomfield, Aloha Rodgers, Richard Payne and Terri Moore.
Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  
Dr. Peters said that Mr. Heck has been paying Mr. Cotton to set up the room at the church for us and that we need to provide a token of appreciation for his efforts at each meeting.  She would also like for us to start sharing more about ourselves and talking about our employment starting at the September meeting.
Membership Information

Robert Spangler spoke about the new membership efforts of the Federation.  He said that there will be a ceremony to vote new members into the chapter.  Robert will continue to manage the membership roster, including the submission of new member information to the national office, but it was suggested that he talk with Karen Warner about conducting the membership ceremony.  Robert will write a script for the ceremony and present it to the chapter after the national convention.

Treasurer Report

There was no official vote during the conference call to accept the report, but it is being placed in these minutes for your convenience.  Tim did explain that proceeds from the spaghetti dinner will be divided among supporting chapter members going to the national convention, the state convention and the rest to be donated to the various NFB funds.  $240 was provided to three members for national convention at $80 each.

Text of Report

NFB MV report April 1 thru May 31, 2019

Brought forward:

Checking $91.45

Savings $1,829.66

C D $1,029.67

Net Worth $2,950.78

 INCOME:

Savings Dividend $0.46

C D Dividend $4.01

Membership dues $16.00

Donations $2.00

Spaghetti dinner proceeds $825.00

Flying pig benefits $100

Total Income $947.47

EXPENDITURES:

PAC $10.00

Park reservation for chapter picnic $40.00

Convention Assistance $50.00

Total Expenses $100.00

Surplus $847.47

NEW BALANCES:

Checking $934.45

Savings $1,830.12

C D $1,033.68

Net Worth $3,798.25
Old Business
NFB Information Seminar

Karen reminded everyone that the NFB information seminar will be held on June 26, 2019, from 11:00am to 2:00 pm at Goodwill Easter Seals, 660 South Main Street, Dayton.  A light lunch will be provided.  Presenters include the Regional Transit Authority (RTA), Opportunities for Ohioans with Disabilities (OOD), Civil Rights and Goodwill.  An NFB information table will be set up.  Dr. Peters said that she purchased cards from the NFB Independence Market which include the pledge and elevator speech in both print and Braille.

New Business
Summer Picnic

Tim informed the membership that he has reserved the Twin Oaks shelter at Hills & Dales Metro Park, 2655 South Patterson Boulevard, Kettering.  The picnic will take place on Saturday, August 10, 2019, from 10:00 am to 4:00 pm.  The shelter was reserved for $40.  
Donation

Deceased member Martha Cowden left the chapter a financial contribution.  Her family has made it clear that this donation is to be used only for the members of the Miami Valley chapter.  Various ideas for the money were discussed, such as setting up a scholarship in Martha’s name technology donations or helping to finance bus passes for members.  This money will not be used to provide full assistance to attend conventions.  Robert suggested that it only be provided to members in good standing and who have been active in the chapter for a given time period.  The NFB of Ohio state affiliate will receive the money so that the chapter does not have to deal with the tax and other governmental processes necessary in managing a large contribution.  
Other Issues Requiring a Vote
Richard Payne motioned to donate $50 to members in the area affected by the Memorial Day tornados.  Wanda Sloan seconded.  The motion passed.

Richard motioned to reimburse Gary Williams for NFB pens and Rachelle Broomfield seconded.  The motion passed.

Adjourned: approx. 7:56 pm
Next Meeting: September 14, 2019
· Please remember that the July meeting is cancelled due to national convention and the summer picnic is on August 10.  See above for more details.
Important Dates:
NFB Information Seminar – June 26, 2019
Chapter Picnic – August 10, 2019
Christmas Celebration – December 14, 2019
· Details will be finalized as dates draw nearer
